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M E M O R A N D U M 
 

TO: Contractors 
 
CC: Andrea Mehner (HRM), Anne Sherwood (HRM), Ashley Blissett (HRM), Beverly Audet (HRM), 

Brad Anguish (HRM), Christopher Davis (HRM), Don Pellerine (HRM), Ed Surette (HRM), 
Gordon Shupe (WSP), Hugh Morrison (HRM), Jeff Spares (HRM), Josh DeYoung (Halifax 
Water), Mohammad Al-Miari (HRM), Myles MacNaughton (Stantec), Paolo Mont (HRM), Peter 
Salah (Englobe), Lucas Pitts (HRM), Tom Gorman (Halifax Water) 
 

FROM: Colin Burton, Manager, Transportation Infrastructure Management (HRM) 
 
DATE: October 17, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: HRM Quality Management Plan (QMP) – Cold Weather 
 
 

Attention Contractors, 

Please note, given that the long-range forecast is indicating moderate daytime temperatures and nighttime low 
temperatures, the HRM Quality Management Plan for cold weather concrete on sidewalks specified to begin 
October 15 has been delayed, aligning with the cut-off date for curb and gutter which is October 31. Beyond 
October 31, concrete shall meet the requirements of the HRM Quality Management Plan for cold weather. 

Regards, 
 

COLIN BURTON, P.Eng.  
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